
 16th June 2023  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have made it to the end of another busy week in school – surviving the hot weather in the process! As always there 

have been many exciting experiences and events taking place at school which you will be able to see from our          

Facebook page and newsletter.  

 

Success! Silver Award Travel Plan 

The way that our school community approaches travelling to and from school is very important to us. It is great to see 

so many families walking or using bikes/scooters to travel to and from school. As a school, we are accountable for the 

way we encourage the school community to think about healthy and responsible ways to get to school. We are         

delighted to say that we have received a Silver Award for our approach. A big well done to everyone!  

 

 

Parent workshop 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who recently attended a three-part workshop on supporting children with their 

emotional wellbeing. The workshops were a great example of the combination of school and local services working 

together to provide valuable support to our parent community. Please do keep a close eye on future parent workshops 

via our newsletter, parent email and facebook.  

 

 

 

We wish you a relaxing weekend ahead, 

 

The Leadership Team 



 

 

 

 

Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, press one and leave a mes-
sage on the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason 
for absence and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason. 



Risk Assessments  

If your child has an injury and has been given medical   advice that we need to     

follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 8.15am on their first 

day back at school following the injury so that we can complete a risk assessment.  

Thank you for your cooperation.  

POLITE NOTICE  

At East Tilbury Primary we motivate the children to take an active role in being 
eco-friendly and as part of this, we encourage pupils to choose to walk, scoot 
and bike to school, to help lower carbon emissions from cars.  

We ask parents/carers to encourage pupils to be safe and responsible when riding bikes 

and scooters. Children should take care when passing or approaching other children and 

should dismount their bike or scooter on entering the school grounds.  

This is particularly important outside the Year 1 gate near to Little Angles as younger 

children walk up and down that pathway. Please avoid riding scooters/bikes in this 

area to help us keep everyone safe.  

Thank You 

PARKING 

Could you please be vigilant and courteous if you bring your vehicle onto the school 

grounds and refrain from parking on any zig zag lines or on the zebra crossing.   

The children's safety is of paramount importance. 

 

Are you a graduate? Have you thought 

about a career in teaching? East        

Tilbury Primary School are part of the 

Thurrock Teacher Training Partnership 

and we are looking for potential    

trainee teachers. Please contact Mrs 

Jarvis if you are interested or would 

like to know more.  

 



PE KIT  

For PE this term all      lessons will be athletics and a Striking and fielding (cricket or 
rounders). 

 

Could all children please have a PE kit in school  

everyday. If you are unable to provide your child with a PE kit please use our uniform 
shop as we will donate them to any families that cannot       provide a PE kit for their child.  
Please ensure the PE kit is labelled and is in a bag labelled with your child’s name.  

 

PE kit should include 

• Plain white T-shirt 

• Navy shorts 

• Tracksuit (for outdoor sports in the winter) 

• Trainers/plimsolls (children should not be wearing their school shoes for PE. This can 
be a health and safety issue and also brings mud from the school field into the class-
rooms). 

Thank you  

Sporting Success! 

 

A huge congratulations 

to one of our pupils 

who has been selected 

to ride for the British 

Dressage South & East 

Region. This is a huge 

achievement and we 

wish her the best of 

luck!   



Please find more information about this on our school website 

or Facebook Page.  







Important dates: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please be aware that if you take holiday during this time, you will be subject to a penalty fine.  This is 

school policy for all  holiday applications during term time. 

 

 

 

Wednesday 21st June 2023 Reception Sports Day  9.30am-10.30am 

Friday 23rd June 2023 Years 1,2 and 3 Sports Day 9.30am-11am 

Friday 23rd June 2023 Years 4,5 and 6 Sports Day 1.30pm-3pm 

Thursday 29th June 2023 Kinetica T100 walk (year 5)    

5th, 6th and 7th July 2023 St Clere’s Transition Days  

Monday 10th July 2023 Class Open event 3.20pm-5pm 

Thursday 13th July 2023 Year 6 camping on the field  

Friday 14th July 2023 Curriculum enrichment day  

Friday 14th July 2023 Reports go out to parents  

Monday 17th July 2023 Year 6 Bata Awards  

Wednesday 19th July 2023 Year 6 leavers performance 

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  





 



Our learning this week was based on the story, Handa’s Surprise by Eileen Browne. In literacy, we 

have been working hard on applying our phonics knowledge. Lots of us have been using known 

sounds to begin to string some CVC words together to create a short sentence, while some of us 

have been using expended noun phrases in our sentences to make them more interesting. Later on 

in the week, we read the story Handa’s Hen, also by Eileen Browne, and compared the similarities 

and differences between the two stories. 

In maths, we have focussed on sharing. We have been practising sharing items and objects into 2 
equal groups, ensuring it is fair. Also, we noticed that, sometimes, there are items and objects left 
over when we share or group. Therefore, we have been coming up with suggestions on how to  
resolve this. 

In PE, this week, we have been practising different sports day activities ahead of sports day next 

week. We are very excited about our grown-ups coming to watch us! 

Also, this week, we celebrated Father’s Day. We spent the day participating in activities related to 

the celebration after discussing how Father’s Day began, why it is celebrated, who is celebrated 

and what we do to celebrate. 

 

 

 

Year One 

In Maths this week, we looked at            

partitioning numbers. We chose a number 

between 10 and 50 and used dienes to show how many tens and ones are in our 

chosen number. We understood that if a number ended in ‘0’ this number had 0 

ones in it.  

In English this week, Starry-eyed-Stan wrote to year 1 with a super, duper task. He is 

having a music concert and wants the children to design a poster. The children 

identified the features of a poster and how to use    

persuasive adjective in their sentences. They used the 

skills they learnt this week and created beautiful posters 

for Stan. Well done year 1!  



 In our art lessons we are learning how to shape clay 

using a variety of techniques and tools. We explored 

the clay by manipulating it in different ways. We had to 

make it flat, 3D shapes and make a model of our own, 

such as fruit, animals or faces. Our teachers were very 

impressed! 

Year 3 

We have had a busy week in Year 3 this week, for our 
English lessons we have been creating our own hero/
heroine and mythical creature characters for our quest 
myths. 

 

During our PE lessons, we have been practicing our 

skills for sports day. We have been learning how to 

work and complete activities as a team.  

In Maths this week, we continued to learn about time, 

we have been using clocks to make times and turn 

them into 24-hour digital times. We have also been   

using our skills to work out start and finish times when knowing the duration of events.  

In Art this week we are learning to combine 2D objects to make 3D structures with and without 

glue and cello tape. The children were very creative and enjoyed engaging in this lesson.   

Our history lesson this week was all about the famous Roman aqueducts, we used         
Chromebooks to research facts about the history of these. We also researched about Julius 
Caesar and shared lots of facts about his life.   



Year 4 
This week in English, we have completed grammar activities such as how to accurately use 
a semi-colon and imperative verbs.  We continued looking at instruction texts, by the end 
of the week the children would have created a set of accurate instructions on how to     
create a sandwich.  In maths, the children have started their times table test. As always, we 
are encouraged to revise and practice our timetable knowledge for the statutory year 4 
times tables test which has started this week.  Pupils are familiar with the times tables 
links posted in the ‘Timestable’ folder on Google classrooms and songs on YouTube shown 
in class. In PE, the children are in the second week of quick cricket, we have been learning 
how to catch and bat accurately. Within Science, we have started a new topic on the water 
cycle. Finally, in History, we have learnt about the discovery of King Tutankhamun, who  
discovered him and the implications that were faced. Within the history lesson, we     
mummified a banana by reconstructing the          
embalming process. 

Year 5  
It has certainly been a sizzling week in Year 5 with the hot weather, but year 5 

have been working just as hard! 

In English, we have been writing persuasive letters to none other than the 

amazing David Walliams! They are inviting him to visit our school and support 

reading. Our letters feature a ‘zoom out to zoom in’, some powerful quotations 

and some hard hitting statistics - who knows, maybe he'll accept the invite? 

In Maths, we have had our minds blown, looking at translations and symmetry. 

In science, our budding scientists learned all about the development of an  

embryo, and how a mother can look after an embryo. Pupils were incredibly 

mature when discussing this, and asked some amazing questions! 

What a week we have had in Year 5! Enjoy the sunshine this weekend! 

 



Our Jungle:  

  

Children have been continuing to rehearse their end of year production 

and the jungle is really hotting up! 

Many pupils have been able to read their lines without their scripts and 

some have even started to tailor-make their own costumes! The songs 

have been coming along really well and actions have been input into 

some of them—which the pupils are thoroughly enjoying at the 

moment! 

 

Writing moderation: 

Our pupils’ books have been moderated in a formal moderation at The Springhouse in Grays. 

The effort and creativity of our writing has been complimented by teachers from other schools 

and they have all done really well! 

 

Rounders: 

Thursday afternoon all pupils took part in rounders matches; there were four games going on 

and the pupils showed their sporting ability as well as sportsmanlike conduct. It was a great 

opportunity for pupils to share the skills that they have learnt over the summer half term. 

 

Weather: 

As the weather continues to heat up, may we remind pupils to dress appropriately for the 

conditions and consider the use of sun cream and hats etc.  

 

Have an amazing weekend!  

Year 6 Team 

 





Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Austin For using interesting vocabulary in his independent writing 

RMB Harper-Lu For showing great resilience with her Independent writing. 

RFC Bryson For writing CVC word independently. 

RES Cooper For working hard to extend his independent writing. 

1CH Harley For his hard work and dedication in all areas of the curriculum. We wish Harley all 
the best in his new school. 

1GC Malakai For working hard and always trying his best. 

1FK Seren For working hard and persevering with her writing. 

1BA Lola-Rose For trying her best and persevering when she found her work challenging. 

2MR Kamran For completing his first full week in school and trying his best. 

2RS Jannie For his consistent hard work and effort. 

2NL Frankie For trying his best to use his phonics sounds to support his writing. 

2RM Albie R For his hard work and effort in maths 

3EC Gem For her excellent English work this week 

3LD Jaiden For excellent maths work and working so hard 

3NM Ronnie S For his commitment and resilience to complete all tasks, especially in English this 
week 

4TH Aimee C Producing some outstanding descriptive sentences this week 

4BG Sebastian C For his consistent hard work and effort. 

4SA Deborah O.D For creating great instructional texts in English 

5AB Kycson P For his enthusiasm in reading 

5JP Sameed R for making a great effort and sharing his ideas during our writing 

5NB Logan E For his outstanding effort in reading skills and English 

6CP Saibah B For working hard in writing this week 

6LC Daniel A For great voices when reading a character in our class book 

6VP Jake H For fantastic engagement in our class text 

6JM Amreen H For displaying talents in writing beyond the school curriculum. 











 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

 Mrs Dawson 

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


